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Arbitration  

A greement was  finally reached be-
tween the club and the graziers after 

three tortuous days in Arbitration in 
Dublin. An abbreviated version of the 
agreement is on page two of this newslet-
ter (the complete version will be available 
shortly).  

The arbitration hearing was held in the 
Ormond Meeting Rooms adjoining the 
Four Courts and began on Wednesday 
1st February under the Arbitrator, James 
McCourt. Attending the hearing on be-
half of the club were Pat McCarthy, Sen-
ior Counsel, Eugene OõConnor, Solicitor, 
Pat Minnock, Agricultural Advisor, Col-
man Young, Joe Dunne, P.J. Murphy, 
Gerry Kavanagh and Christy Crawford. 
For a time on Thursday 2nd it looked like 
the hearing would extend well beyond 
the three days set aside for it and end up 
costing the club a considerable amount of 
money. However on Thursday evening 
and all day on Friday attempts were 
made at mediation and at 5.30 p.m. a fi-
nal draft document was presented to both 
sides for agreement and signature. 

The club owes a huge debt to Joe Dunne, 
Gerry Kavanagh, P.J. Murphy, Colman 
Young and Billy OõConnor who gave 
freely of their time and energies putting 
together a very strong defence against the 
graziersõ claims. While it may seem that 
the club conceded more than one would 
like, we  gained some concessions and, 
hopefully, peace for the future. Also the 
consequences of even partial failure 
would have been substantial. 

Lumberjack Gerry in  

action  ..........Timbrrrrrrrrrrr  



Chips & Putts 
 

The next time you meet P.J. Murphy congratulate 
him on his Ruby Anniversary, P.J. Was captain of 
the club 40 years ago i.e. 1977.  Somebody bake a 
cake and put 40 candles on it to mark the occa-
sion!! 
 
 
Donõt forget Captainsõ (Grainne and Denzil) Drive
-in Sunday 5th March, put a note in your diary or 
a sticker on your driver or whatever!!  
 
 
 

Great to see the Irish lads, Jack Hume and Conor 
OõRourke, among others, achieving such success 
at golf. While I canõt claim to know Jack Hume, 
although I did buy my house in Beechlawn 
through his father, Ray, I do happen to be ac-
quainted with Conorõs parents. His father, John, 
played senior football for Kildare and his mother, 
Louise, is a grand daughter of Christy (Nuts) Hig-
gins who played on the 1935 Kildare team beaten 
by Cavan in the All Ireland Final. The following 
year he was on the team beaten by Laois in the 
Leinster Final. 
As the saying goes it wasnõt off the ground Conor 
licked it.  
 
 
Despite all the talk of the course being made a lot 
easier by the removal of so many trees the best 
score carded in last monthõs Senior Alliance (Joe 
Delaneyõs Presidentõs Prize) was Ger Hallõs 2 un-
der followed by Brian Keenanõs 1 under. 
 
 
 
I have heard a lot of  members reminiscing about a 
good old days and the fun they had playing in the 
Saturday Draw. Well now is your chance to put 
your money where your mouth is as Tony Murray 
has pencilled in one for Saturday 11th March at 
10.30. 

TUAIRISC  

Terms of Settlement (abridged) 
The following are the main points of the settlement made 

with the graziers on Friday 3rd February 2017: 

 

¶ The club may use machines for cleaning sheep drop-

pings in the rough which shall be limited to 5 zones 

of set dimensions and which may be carried out only 

during the periods 1st April to 31st July and 1st Oc-

tober to 1st December each year. 

¶ In addition, the club is entitled to machine clean 5 

additional zones of the rough of similar dimensions 

on two separate occasions each year between 1st 

April to 5th August and 1st October to 5th Decem-

ber. 

¶ Furthermore, between 1st August to 30th September 

of each year, if reasonably necessary, the club shall 

be entitled to nominate a single zone within the 

rough of similar dimensions. 

¶ There shall be no other use of any machines in the 

rough for any other purpose, save for topping on 3 

occasions each year. 

¶ The club may mow and clean the driving range, 

greens, fairways and tee boxes of the licensed area. 

¶ The club shall not dump store or place material on 

any part of the Great Heath and shall collect all mate-

rial (including grass cuttings, leaves and droppings, 

but excluding timber) in the central composting area. 

¶ The club shall compost all such material collected 

and shall redistribute the composted material as fer-

tiliser on the licensed area of the golf club. 

¶ Grass cut on the greens and tee boxes may be scat-

tered lightly and evenly on the fairways. 

¶ The location of the central composting area is shown 

on a map annexed to the Terms of Settlement 

(roughly between the 8th and 13th fairways). This 

area shall comprise of a sealed concrete structure to 

set dimensions with an underground seepage tank of 

set capacity. 

¶ The club shall remove all non-native trees from the 

licensed area by 31st December 2017 save for 20 

pine which can be retained at the driving range. 

¶ The rough as defined in the  2007 Erkina survey shall 

be delineated forthwith by the club with markers to 

distinguish the rough from the fairways. 

¶ The club shall cease forthwith any activity whatso-

ever on the 7 areas of encroachment identified on the 

map so that these areas are to be returned to grazing. 

In particular the 16th green is to be relocated within 

the licensed area. These works are to be carried out 

within 12 months. 



Apology 
I would like to apologise to Sarah Dooley if I offended 

her in any way in the article in last monthõs newsletter 

under the heading òA lot done more to doó. I assure you 

Sarah no offence was intended nor was I alleging that 

you were responsible for any of the breakages in the bar 

or kitchen. 

Christy Crawford 

I wonder what class of ceremony is going on in there, maybe the blessing of the Kilkenny team before 

the All Ireland!!  

Too Many Friends have Died 
Too many friends have died, 
Too many names carved in stone, 
Faces that Iôve known like any day 
That spiced the seasons of my life. 
Now they are gone, fallen from the edge, 
No echo, no sound, 
A whole life consigned to one silent mound of clay. 
And I think of all the things I should have said, 
All that is in my head and always will be now. 
It would be easy to spade my words onto the coffin lid, 
To hear that echo, hear that sound 
Heard a thousand times before 
By those who stand among the dead, 
Forever mute of heart and mute of head. 
Yet it is hard to free the frozen word, 
To pass it heard, to have it flow 
With unbridled passion or the simple word ñhelloò 
That tells me that you are friend. 
We all walk the convoluted path of life 
To often blind to paths that cross where 
We could wait a while and share 
The time we have, before too late, 
We hear the  rabble pound of clay on polished plate. 
 
Many thanks to Dom Brennan for the above 
poem. 

Condolences 
I would like to take this opportunity to  pass on the clubôs 

condolences to two of our longstanding members, John 

Meehan and Frank Dunne, whose wives passed away re-

cently.  

May they rest in peace. 

Best Wishes 
Best wishes and a speedy recovery to Pat Carpendale and 

Pat Dunne who are both recovering from an operation. 

Hope to see you both back in action  and hitting  beezers 

down the first in the near future. 



 
From the Archives 
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Back (l to r) June Bourke, ? ?, Kitty Davis, Jo Noonan, Kathleen OôConnor, Ita Kennedy, Peggy Meehan, Betty Kelly, Ann Aldritt, 

Peg Bolger, Mena OôGrady, Monica McCormack, Muriel Evans, Rita Breslin, Eileen Hill and Maura McGowan. 

Middle (l to r): Kit Delany, Maura Kirby, Sheila Tyrrell, Trix Kelly, Frances Flynn, Mrs. Canning, Frances Jones (Lady Captain), 

Angela Hughes (Winner), Eileen OôConnor, Betty Wilson, May Egan, ? ? Jean Horan. 

Front (l to r): Carmel Hughes, Geraldine Bolger, Eileen Fingleton, Betty Butler, Norma Ludden, Jenny Doody, ? ?, Vera Sheeran, 

Mary McCarthy, Breda Kavanagh and Nell Foley. 

Thank You 
 

T here are a number of people that I 

would like to thank for their contribu-

tions to this monthôs newsletter - 

Tom Tyrrell who passed on the above pho-

tograph which he received from Pauline 

Sweeney (Bolger); 

The person (anonymous) who submitted 

the extract (left) from the 1993 Leinster 

Express; 

Dom Brennan for his poem which is on 

page 3; 

Liam Delaney for the photographs of the 

tree being felled and Dermot Carolan and 

Tony Murray for bits and pieces of news. 


